phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 14, 2011

The Honorable Gary Hayzlett, Chairperson House Committee on Transportation Statehouse, Room 274-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Hayzlett:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2172 by House Committee on Transportation

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2172 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

Current law requires any person applying for the original or renewal registration of a motor vehicle to sign a document, which certifies that the applicant has and will maintain the required insurance, self-insurance, or other financial security during the registration period. HB 2283 would require only those applying for the original registration of a vehicle to sign the certification.

The Department of Revenue indicates HB 2172 would have no fiscal effect on state revenues or expenditures.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue